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1. Will the CID please clarify which of the existing sidewalks along the corridor will remain? 
We anticipate the sidewalk below to remain but it may need to be modified across the driveway. At this time, 
we expect for all other sidewalk on the west side of the street between Huff Road and Elaine Ave to be 
removed.  

 
On the east side of the street, all existing sidewalks are currently expected to remain, but curb bulbouts, 
utility conflicts, and on-street parking may be re-evaluated during design. 
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2. Areas Classes 9.02 and 9.03 appear to align with construction administration services. Based on the design 
services for this scope, would the CID consider removing these requirements? 
Yes, these area classes will be omitted. You do not need to include them.  
 

3. Due to prolonged shipping delays throughout North America, would the CID consider accepting electronic 
submittals via email or secure file transfer for responses to the proposal? At a minimum, we would like to 
request the acceptance of electronic submittals with corresponding tracking information to be deemed 
responsive in case the hard copies are delivered after the RFP closing period. 
In lieu of submitting a PDF on a flash drive to our physical address, you may submit all proposals 
electronically in a pdf over email to adeline@upperwestsideatl.org. If you do not receive email confirmation 
of receipt within one business day, please email again to confirm receipt.  
 

4. Is there any flexibility in the schedule proposed in the RFQ or is this tied to funding constraints? 
Schedule is negotiable.  

mailto:adeline@upperwestsideatl.org

